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2nd December 2019 

Dear Parents,  

OFSTED 2019 

We are delighted to now be able to share with you the outcome of our recent 

inspection by OFSTED and feel the report is a true reflection of the hard work 

and commitment of our staff, pupils and governors.  

There is much to be celebrated, some of which I will highlight below, but I urge 

you to read the full report, which is available on the school website and every 

child has a copy to take home tonight.  

The inspector said “Pupils are proud to attend their school.  They see 

themselves as being part of one big happy family who never lets the day end 

on a disagreement.”  “All pupils achieve well here.” “Pupils behave very well.” 

 

The inspector identified the strong leadership across the school and I quote 

was very impressed with how well we knew our school - “Leaders want every 

pupil to leave school with the attributes and knowledge that they need to be 

successful in the future.”  “Leaders are ambitious. They know where further 

improvements to the quality of education could be made.” 

 

The inspector commented on the exceptional behaviour of all of our children 

“Pupils behave well in classrooms, including in the Early Years.  Their positive 

attitudes mean that they and their teachers can get on with their work.  

Pupils respect adults and each other.” 

 

Thank you parents, without your continued support we would not be the 

successful school we are today.  
 

With such great foundations, I know our children going forward will continue to 

achieve great success in their learning and personal development.  
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Finally, the governors would like to share their thoughts on the outcome of the 

inspection. “As governors we are determined to build on the many strengths the 

report has identified in the school.”  

Now we have independent evidence that so much of what the school does is good 

and in parts outstanding. Together we can complete the job!  

I thank all of you who have faith and trust in us to educate your child as we 

continue on our journey from good to outstanding! 

 

Kind regards  

 

Sarah Griffin   Ms P Osobase 

Headteacher   Chair of Governors 
 


